Annex 1

Healthy School Scrutiny Report

Cabinet Response

Recommendation 1

The national target is for all schools to be participating in the Healthy Schools Programme by December 2009 and 75% of schools to have gained the Healthy Schools Status. (In Oxfordshire we have set a target of 85% of all schools achieving the status by December 2009). Although the Healthy Schools Programme is a key driver to improve health outcomes for children and young people schools are not required the engage with the programme. The identification of a Healthy School Development Fund for which schools could apply to help them start the process (e.g. some time to conduct the audit and develop specific projects) could provide a much needed incentive, and scrutiny are asked to identify the source for this funding. 

Recommendation 2 and 3

The Review Group only visited a very small number of schools, which are not necessarily representative of the picture across the County. The move to integrated services both at county council level and through localities should better support the needs of children and young people in schools. The parallel development of multi-agency strategies and collaborative working should also improve the quality of monitoring of the effectiveness of the support provided. We must await the outcomes of this monitoring after a full years working. 

Recommendation 4

Medium to long-term planning is difficult for the Healthy Oxfordshire Schools Team due to lack of committed funding which is invariably short term. This is compounded by a predicted Government cut in Healthy Schools grant funding in 208 and an actual Government cut in the funding via the Drug and Alcohol Action Team (DAAT) for the Drug Education Consultant post. For these key areas of work to be sustainable they need to be part of the Joint Commissioning Strategy.

Recommendation 5

Since capital finding is devolved to schools, it is recommended that the Directorate write to secondary schools to remind them of the importance of providing well maintained lavatory facilities as a human right in terms of personal dignity and basic health need. 

Recommendation 6

Whilst most schools are now trying hard to improve the quality of school food in line with the new nutritional standards, a lack of adequate and welcoming dining facilities can mitigate against the uptake of school meals. Schools generally are giving time and thought tot this and county officers, including those form Food with Thought, are available for advice. 

Recommendation 7&8

This endorsement of the value of the newsletter and celebration events is welcomed.

Recommendation 9

Nominating a Member Healthy Schools Champion would be a welcome development. 
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